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Kettlestone All Saints Church


Church Services


  2 June 11am Eucharist followed by refreshments


16 June 8 am Holy Communion


Evening Prayer is back in the church for the summer season at 6pm on Tuesdays.





Earlier in the year N.N District Council gave villages in the area packets of Flanders Poppy Seed as part of the commemoration of the Armistice of WW1.  A few weeks ago the seeds were planted in the churchyard by several village children. Some seeds are behind the War Memorial and others were planted along the church wall. Grateful thanks go to the children and to Bridget Fielden for organising it all for us.


Thanks to our cleaners, polishers, flower arrangers and churchyard tidyers everything looked beautiful for the Visitation of the Archdeacon, the Venerable Ian Bentley and he very much appreciated our efforts. His Group Eucharist Service at Barney on May 19 was well attended and he proved to be an inspirational preacher.





The highlight of this month is our concert by


LADIES WHO SING at 7.30 pm 


in the Church on Saturday 22 June


� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://clipart-library.com/images/rTjGxAnpc.jpg" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���


The Ladies are very keen to help us raise money for the tower with their wonderful repertoire of songs to suit all tastes and for all the family ranging from modern to classical. Twelve year old Henry Parkes with treble voice is back again along with soprano, Di Skipper, to make guest appearances. There will be an interval with summer drinks and nibbles available. Admission to the concert is FREE, but please support us generously in the retiring collection.


Thank you for your help.


Mary Townsin, Churchwarden





KETTLESTONE HISTORY PROJECT


BRIDGET AND JUDITH


Invite you to a


PEACE DAY COMMEMORATION TEA


A celebration of an event held in the village 100 years ago


Saturday July 20th 3.30 – 5.30p.m.


KETTLESTONE VILLAGE HALL


Tea with sandwiches and cakes will be served at 3.45pm


Followed by party games


THIS EVENT IS FREE TO ALL


PLEASE BOOK WITH BRIDGET (878200) OR JUDITH (851633) places are limited.


DONATIONS WELCOME


Any money raised will be used to cover costs and help pay for future history- related events.  Profits will also help to fund the development of a local history website.





FLANDERS POPPY SEEDS


Poppy seeds given to the village by NNDC to commemorate the Armistice 1918, have been sown in the churchyard by some of the village children.











Members of the public are invited to attend Parish Council meetings.


The next meeting is in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on 


15 July 2019











Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or of Kettlestone Parish Council.  





Fakenham Choral’s Summer Sounds. Saturday 15th June at 7.30 pm


Join Fakenham Choral Society for their Summer concert in Fakenham Parish Church, a sparkling evening of music from Handel and Rutter. The Church will be filled with the sound of Handel’s glorious Coronation Anthems, commissioned for the grand coronation of King George II and Queen Caroline. The most famous of these, the magnificent Zadok the Priest, has been performed at every British coronation since 1727. With a more contemplative feel, My Heart is Inditing, written for Queen Caroline provides a contrast to the suitably celebratory Allelujah choruses which end each of the three anthems.


Concluding the evening will be John Rutter’s wonderful arrangement of seven spirituals, Feel the Spirit. The choir is joined by mezzo-soprano, Evie Anderson, for this ever popular work. From the deep emotional intensity of Deep River, to the exuberant Evr’y time I feel the spirit and closing with a high-energy arrangement of When the saints go marching in, there’s sure to be something for everyone to enjoy. 


Do join the choir, Evie and orchestra for a scintillating summer evening of music-making.


Tickets, £12 (pre-paid) or £14 on the door (under 18s free), are available by calling Gill (878639), Mary (878525), or � HYPERLINK "tel:01485%20544335" �01485 544335� or online  � HYPERLINK "http://www.fakenhamchoralsociety.org" �www.fakenhamchoralsociety.org�











Note from Kettlestone Village Hall and Social Club Committee


At the AGM last week it was agreed that the subscription to the Social Club would rise from £7.50 to £10/member.  The purpose of this increase is to enable us to support Creative Arts East, (CAE) who have been very helpful to us in providing subsidies for events and shows that we would not otherwise have been able to afford.  Creative Arts East exists to offer and promote "rural touring" and film distribution in rural areas by subsidising acts and events to small communities such as ours.  As an organisation they are sponsored principally by the British Film Industry and also by the various District Councils in the East Anglian Region. Unfortunately North Norfolk has dropped out of this arrangement.


CAE have an opportunity to get matched funding from their sponsors on a £ for £ basis until the start of July, this year and the Committee felt we would like to contribute to this initiative.  In their turn, CAE have confirmed that we will continue to receive as much support from the CAE as in the past (i.e. two shows per year). Our contribution will be a "one off" donation to their fundraising initiative.  CAE's future is dependent on continued funding and is fairly uncertain.  Should CAE request funding in the future, we would need to agree this on an annual basis, taking into account our own financial position. 








KETTLESTONE VILLAGE HALL EVENTS


June


Friday June 7 – Cocktail and Casino evening. 


Come and try your luck at Roulette, Vingt-et-un, Prizes for the winners of most chips!





Tuesday June 11 – Art Group at Gill’s 2.30 – 4.30.  Please let Gill know if you plan to attend.





Wednesday June 26.  Visit to the garden of The Merchants House, Blakeney. This event will be sponsored through use of the ex-Garden Club funds. Numbers are limited.  Please phone Erica (878834) if you have any queries or wish to join us.





Tuesday June 25, July 30 and August 27 2.30 – 4.30


Art Group and Games afternoon.  These afternoons will be held depending on the wishes of the groups to meet during the summer months.





Tuesday July 16 – Art Group at Gill’s 2.30 – 4.30.  Please let Gill know if you plan to attend.





Saturday July 20 - WW1-style tea party. This event is being organised by Bridget and Judith Kilbourn. Details will follow. 


Dates for your diaries:


Thursday August 1. Doors open 7.00pm for 7.30 start.   Norfolk Wildlife Trust illustrated talk on the work of the NWT, Donations to NWT.  (This event was postponed because of the Euro Elections).





Sunday August 18 – Annual Boules competition and BBQ.  Details will be published nearer the time.





Saturday September 8 – Produce Show.  Details will be provided nearer the time.  





Thursday 19 September:  The Armistice in Norfolk – a talk by Neil Strong, a local historian.





Friday September 27 – A Musical Evening given by Brenda and Steve Stewart from Wells in the Little’s Barn, with light supper, a bar and grand raffle.  





Friday November 15 – Ukele band concert.

















Annual Meetings May 2018 





The Parish Council meeting was preceded by the Annual Parish Meeting in which we received reports from various groups in the village including the Village Hall, the PCC, Kettlestone Charities and the Parish Council. The reports will be available to view on the Parish Council website. Do contact the Clerk to the Parish Council on 01328 822366 if you would like to have a paper copy.





The meeting in May was the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council. Gill Ashby was re-elected as Chair and Robert Kilbourn was elected Vice-Chair. The Parish Council welcomed three new members: Louise Cotton, Trevor Hoad, and Christine Hipkin.


The Annual Accounts and documents for the Annual Return for the audit were approved and signed ready for sending to the External Auditor and for uploading to the website.





� HYPERLINK "https://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/" �https://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/�











Kettlestone 100 Club


April: 1st B Fielden, 2nd E Rivett, 3rd J Murray; May: 1st B Ashby, 2nd M Burgis, 3rd G Bidewell














